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Workington Town Council
Workington Town Council Community Centre, Princess Street, 
Workington, Cumbria, CA14 2QG
Telephone: 01900 702986
Email: office@workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk
Website: www.workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk
Minutes of the meeting of Workington Town Council held at 7.00pm on Monday 
6 March 2023 at the Workington Town Council Community Centre, Princess Street, Workington.
	Carole Armstrong
	Present
	Antony McGuckin
	Present

	Ryan Briggs
	Leave
	Sean Melton
	Present 

	Barbara Cannon 
	Present
	Billy Miskelly
	Present

	Beth Dixon
	Present
	Patricia Poole
	Present

	David Farrar
	Present
	Denise Rollo
	Present

	Sue Fryer
	Present
	Paul Larkin
	Present

	Deb Garton
	Apologies
	Neil Schofield 
	Apologies

	Ged Glaister
	Absent
	Paul Scott
	Present

	Hilary Harrington
	Present
	Stephen Stoddart
	Absent

	Michael Heaslip
	Present
	Will Wilkinson
	Present

	Bernadette Jones 
	Present
	Lynda Williams
	Present

	Jacqueline Kirkbride
	Present
	Ellie Wood 
	Apologies


In attendance: Town Clerk
Public Participation
None
23.20  
 Apologies
The Council received and noted apologies from…

Cllr R Briggs – dispensation

Cllr D Garton – family commitments 

Cllr N Schofield – family commitments

Cllr E Wood – work commitments

23.21 
Declarations of Interest
None
23.22
Exclusion of Press and Public (Public Bodies Admission to Meetings Act 1960)
There were no items from which press and public were to be excluded.
23.23  Motion in the names of Cllrs P Scott, S Stoddart and L Williams.
Cllr P Scott moved that:
This Council unanimously agrees to complete the purchase of the Ranch at the agreed price and with the valuation already completed. This should be done immediately and without any further delays. Council also agrees all funds required to cover any additional costs of legal fees caused by Council’s inability to complete an agreed simple transaction.
The Mayor, speaking to a point of information, advised that the transaction had not previously gone ahead because of concerns raised by the External Auditor as to certain apparent deficiencies in the process, that those deficiencies had now been remedied, and that the purchase contract had therefore been signed by herself on 3 March; and further, that the previous Council meeting had allocated funds to cover legal fees; therefore the motion now appeared to be redundant.
The motion was not seconded and fell.
23.24 Motion in the name of Cllr J Kirkbride
Cllr Kirkbride requested permission of the Council to withdraw her motion and permission was granted. The motion was withdrawn.
23.25  Cllr Wilkinson
Councillor Wilkinson announced his resignation from the Council and left the meeting room
The meeting ended.
